Minutes of Hathern Parish Council meeting held on Monday 31st July, 2023 at 7.30 p.m.
in the Village Hall.
Present:  Councillors Murdoch, Clayton, Bennett, Smith, Fuller and Farmer, Mrs. Spencer –
                clerk and 5 members of the public.
Apologies:
                 These were received from County Councillor B. Newton, P.C.S.O. J. Parker and
                 Borough Councillor Jadeja.
Police Matters:	
                   Since the last meeting there have been 4 crimes committed;
                   Criminal damage to a vehicle, 3 thefts from motor vehicles.
Public Participation;
                     CCTV is available to the police showing some of the crimes that were
                     committed on Nightingale Avenue.  We will try and ge t an article in the
                     next Hathern Herald from the Police and also include contact details so
                     that residents can report any crimes.
                     A resident complained about the state of the footpaths down Pasture Lane,
                     they are very overgrown and in some places impassable.  This has been 
                     reported to LCC and Tony Croft is aware of the situation.
Declarations of Interest:
                     None were declared.
                     The Minutes of the last meeting were signed as a true record.
Matters arising from the Minutes:
  HPC Property:
     Document Storage:
                      The solicitors have informed us that they do not store legal documents,
                      so we will have to make some enquiries.
     Land Registry:
                        We have got a quote from Cleggs solicitors for registering two parcels 
                        of land  with Land Registry, this quote was accepted.  We will speak to 
                        the solicitors about the  ransom strip on Greenhill when the other two 
                        parcels have been sorted. 

     Backstop nets at the Football Field: 
                  The previous parish council agreed that these nets could be put up for each
                  match, but they are to be lowered for grounds maintenance work so that
                  they do not cause any obstructions.  We are to inform M. & BG. Ltd about 
                  these nets.
Hathern Woodland:
  Sign:
                   This was a project started by CBC with the help of Hathern Parish Council.  We
                    have contacted CBC about siting a sign in the woodland with information about
                    history of the area and the name chosen for the woodland.  After discussion it was
                   agreed that we would have a sign made and erected on the site.
                  The clerk to get a quote for this sign and agree the wording and size.
                    
   Management committee;
                     The issue of setting up a Management Committee was raised with CBC and they
                     said they would come back to us in March 2024.  Keith Harris agreed to make some 
                    enquiries and also Councillor Clayton offered to speak to CBC.
Old Allotment:
  Set rent rate:
                     Mr. K. Smith is going to rent the field from us and we have to agree an annual
                     rent. The previous tenant paid £120.00 per year.  We will make further enquiries
                    before agreeing a final figure.  We will then need to draw up a lease agreement.
Policy reviews:
                     We have reviewed three policies;  Green Spaces, Hiring of Equipment, and Planning 
                     Policy.  All three were approved and adopted.  They will be put on the website once
                     the dates have been amended.
Laurie’s Lane:
     Street light;
                       Councillor Murdoch has logged the request with LCC.  We have got a quote from
                       e-on for  supplying and installing the light £1142,86 + VAT and for joining to the
                supply £910.00 + VAT.  We are waiting for two more quotes before any decision can be 
               made.
Daisy Bank:
  Tree watering:
                  MRA carried out tree watering when we had the dry weather earlier in the summer.
  Jubilee/Memorial seat:
                    A local resident has offered to donate a seat to be sited on Daisy Bank. We are to 
                   get a quote for the new seat and hopefully discuss it at the next meeting.
Planning Matters:
                    We have planning applications that need responding to for 19 The Leys (2),
                    Zouch Bridge, and The Green.  Councillor Bennett offered to contact CBC Building control
                   regarding the building taking place on Wide Lane as there appears to be some
                  work taking place which was not approved.
Financial Matters:
                     We are still trying to sort out the amendments to the two bank mandates.
Correspondence:
                       An application for a headstone for Mrs. Boultby was approved.    An e-mail was
                       received from a resident regarding the cost of burial fees, this will be discussed
                      at our next F> & GP meeting.  a member of the wildlife Group reported a damaged
                      tree adjacent to the pond.  We will get this inspected when we have our next 
                      tree survey.
Accounts for Payment:
                       The following invoices were approved and cheques raised;
                       AA Locksmiths                          Allotment keys                                 21.00
                      Comm. Heartbeat Trust           Telephone system                          120.00
                      MRA                                            Grounds Maintenance                   344.80
                      MRA                                            Grounds Maintenance                   551.68
                      M. & BG Ltd.,                             Grounds Maintenance                   797.50
                      C. Betts                                       Daisy Bank play area                       394.83
                      K. Crewe                                    Allotment deposit refund                 25.00 
                     Hathern Library                        Delivering Herald                              150.00
K. Lawson                                        Gardening work                                           360.00
C. Betts                                            Daisy Bank asset work                                 195.00
C. Betts                                            Cleaning play area                                        359.00
M. & BG. Ltd.                                  Grounds Maintenance                                 797.50
Highways and Footpaths:
                 Councillor Murdoch is looking into the removal of some asbestos that was
                 found at one of the allotments.  Cadent Gas have been doing some remedial
                 work on The Park.  They have seeded the area that was dug up and we must
                 monitor the growth of this area.  If the seed does not take then we will have to go back 
                 to them and ask for the area to be turfed.
                 The overhanging vegetation on the corner of Old Way is to be reported to LCC.
                 The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.
                              
    
   
